

# GCC MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

**Meeting: June 12, 2012**

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 P.M. by President Don Kidd. Board members present: Don Kidd, Edith Saxton, Julie Engler, Helen Scott, Lois Spence, and Dennis Moore. 10 regular members were present.

The minutes of the May meeting were read and a motion was made to approve the minutes. **The motion passed.**

The treasurer's report was approved.

## **Old Business:**

**Folding Chairs in Annex:** They have not been checked yet.

**New Tables for Hall:** Dennis said he had checked the tables from Costco online and they were good. It will cost \$1600 for 12 of them. The old ones can be sold off or donated. This could be done at a garage sale. The new ones should be labeled. Joyce Betry moved to order them. Edith seconded. **The motion passed.** The color will be white granite.

**Dividers for room:** A discussion was started on the board's motion to purchase the dividers from Gary Munsen. As some members had questions on the quality of his work, Nancy Tague moved to table the decision on the purchase. Nan Smith seconded and **the motion passed.** Dennis will go out and check to see what materials will be used and what quality the casters will be.

## **New Business:**

**New Quilt:** The old quilt that hung on the wall is very old and Joyce Betry would like to see if the service clubs in Glide would like to make new squares and then Donna Bell would put it together. A motion was made for Joyce to pursue the project to see if it was doable. Lois made the motion and Dennis seconded it. **The motion passed.** This motion did not include funds and if funds were needed, that would have to be requested separately.

**Fund Raiser for Fireworks in 2013:** Joyce brought up the possibility of the club doing the Hunter's Breakfast as a fund raiser. Kristen Moyers is not doing it this year (the date is Oct. 5th). Dennis said the churches will not be doing fireworks but Patience Long is interested in funding them and that should be checked out first. Joyce will talk to Patience and see what plans she has to raise funds.

**Tops:** TOPS would like to use the overhang at the annex at the same time for a garage sale and bake sale. The funds raised by them would be for their club and not for the community. They would just use the outside area and not the inside of the annex. Discussion followed and it was stated that this would set a precedence so the issue was tabled until next meeting. It was also stated the farmer's market does not pay a charge to use the overhang area as they are a benefit to the community.

**Donation for Graffiti week activity in Glide:** Arlene Kidd said Bill Roberts had asked about the club giving a donation for this activity. It was believed Bill was raising money for raffle items. The fire department will be serving burgers. Since it was unclear what exactly the money was for and since the event is on July 6th and there were too many unanswered questions, the decision was tabled until next meeting. Dennis will check to see if the the community club is needed to sell ice cream for event.

**Announcements:** Next meeting is July 10th and since Cherie's group will no longer be meeting on Tuesday's the potluck can start at 6:00 and the board meetings at 6:30 P.M.

**Meeting adjourned at 9:40 P.M.**

Respectfully submitted, Julie Engler, Secretary \_\_\_\_\_

Don Kidd, President \_\_\_\_\_